
17th December 2019 

Greetings in the name of Jesus! 

Many times we have been asked what is the normal life of a missionary?  Well, this last week has been 

an emotional rollercoaster!  Visit the pictures below. 

A. Shosho Charlyne (Catherline) as we knew her passed away of thoat cancer and was buried on Friday 

the 13th.  Grace and the church ladies befriended her when they went to visit her daughter-in-law who 

was living with her.  Who was our church member.  Shosho Charlyne came to us and wanted to be 

baptized.  Grace and Ann Kemboi studied with her and she was baptized a couple of years ago.  A very 

quiet and no nonsense woman who we all in the church grew to love.  She was especailly precious to the 

heart of Grace. 

B. On Saturday the 14th, these young men came to visit us and Joseph Muhoro to say thanks for all the 

assistance that they have received in their lives.  They have two sisters ages 12 and 14 as well who were 

visiting a family friend who is a mother figure who now lives in Nakuru.  They are orphans who are part 

of the feeding program.   

In the picture is Jeremiah, us, John, Elijah and Julius.  Jeremiah is finishing Form 4 in high school (2020), 

John Form 3, Elijah is out of school and makes a living on a motorcycle and Julius just finished Form 4 

and will be going to a one month Agricultural Training Course in January.  Then he will come and help us 

to start an agricultural farm at Navillus for teaching the orphans in the feeding program there.   

They brought us a gift of a clock and Kenyan bracelets with our names on them.  They brought Joseph a 

watch.  

C.  Sunday, we had baptisms of 10 people at church.  Nyambura is our church member who was 

baptized.  The other 9 are from a church 2 miles up the road who needed a place to baptized and asked 

us if they could do it at Rock Center. Doctrinally, they believe the same as us about baptism.   

D.  Topping off the emotions is Kirsten and Ruth arrived home today!   They were blessed on the trip 

home, got upgraded in seats from New York to London and London to Nairobi! 

 

Keep praying the year is not over yet. 

20th to 27th Grace’s family with us. Pray for traveling mercies 

Saturday the 21st we have a meeting for young ladies (age 10 +) at Rock Center.  We are expecting about 

40 to be in attendance from our church and Kabenes and Turbo area. 

Dec. 25th church service and visitation in the afternoon 

Dec. 27th is all night meeting of youth with sheep roast and feast 

Dec. 28th is young ladies meeting at Navillus 

Jan. 1st church New Years celebration 

Jan. 9th Kirsten and Ruth Fly back to Abilene 

I am still a tourist in Kenya, no Work Permit yet.   

 





 



 

 



 


